
  

 

 
National Allied Golf Associations Update – May 17, 2021 

 
The Province of Manitoba has confirmed that within the current Public Health Order (May 12, 2021), all persons 
engaged in an outdoor sporting or recreational activity must maintain a separation of at least two metres from 
other participants (Order 13 (5)). This includes golf carts when used by patrons not from the same household.  If an 
appropriate barrier is in place, such as a plastic shield between the driver and the passenger, two people from 
separate households can share a golf cart. 

Here is a resource for acceptable barrier placement and construction from the National Collaborating Center for 
Environmental Health: 

https://ncceh.ca/content/blog/physical-barriers-covid-19-infection-prevention-and-control-commercial-settings 
  
Now more than ever, the Manitoba Allied Golf Associations (Canadian Society of Club Managers, Golf Manitoba, 
Manitoba Golf Superintendents Association, National Golf Course Owners Association Canada and PGA of 
Manitoba), continue to encourage all members to remain vigilant to ensure that all public health measures are 
met or exceeded at all of our golf courses moving forward. As an industry, we are all responsible for the health and 
safety of all Manitoban’s together. 
  
Please do not hesitate to reach out to us if you have any questions. For more information, please contact:  

Jared Ladobruk 
Executive Director, Golf Manitoba 
e. jared@golfmb.ca 
p. 204.925.5729 
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